
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
October 30, 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians: 
 
Re: COVID-19 Update 
 
Today Manitoba’s Chief Medical Health Officer Dr. Brent Roussin moved Winnipeg to 
Red (critical) restrictions in recognition of the level of COVID-19 infections in our city. 
 
However, there will be no further restrictions placed on our schools beyond what was 
previously announced. He stated that there is no evidence of infections spreading in 
schools and that the measures in place in schools are working. Please consult our 
website for details of the measures we have in place. 
 
The one change that will affect our schools is the closure of recreation facilities. This will 
require that we pause skating, swimming, soccer and hockey programming for now. It is 
possible that our local rinks obtain an exemption for school programming in which case 
skating and hockey can continue. 
 
We are immensely grateful to our staff for their dedication and hard work in keeping our 
children safe and keeping them learning. 
 
Please do whatever you can to keep yourselves and your loved ones safe. Thank you 
for your cooperation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brian P. O’Leary 
Superintendent 
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